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Mindful of the Montreux Document which focused on the obligations of 
states and situations of armed conflict, and following discussions at the 
Nyon conference, the industry representatives now present at the 
conference consider it time to pursue and develop an international code of 
conduct for the companies themselves in all situations. 

Following a collective process involving pertinent stakeholders, we have 
achieved a broad consensus that an international code of conduct must be 
compliant with Human Rights and IHL. Further, there is a clear necessity for 
effective oversight, accountability and operational standards in such a code. 

Together with their involved partners, the Swiss government has played a 
crucial role in ensuring this process is inclusive, valid and dynamic. 

We see this process as an opportunity to enhance our ability to address 
broader stakeholder concerns and to serve all our clients, government and 
otherwise, in a transparent, professional and ethical manner. 
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Issued in Nyon on June 6, 2009 by International Peace Operations Association (IPOA), British Association 
of Private Security Companies (BAPSC) and the Pan African Security Association (PASA) and in 
presence of participants of the Wilton Park Conference “PMSCs: Working Towards an International Code 
of Conduct”. 


